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SOUTHAMPTON NETBALL ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The AGM was held on Monday 6th June 2011, at Oasis Academy, Green Lane, Millbrook, Southampton commencing at 7.35 p.m.

Chair:        Elly Moore (EM)

Leanne Webb (LW)
Chris Granger (CAG)
Val Banks (VJB)
Lara Venter (LV)

Vicky Ordish (VO)
Mo Aldridge (MA)

Kim Skene (KS)
Amy Lee (AL)

And 44 Club members of the Association




	Item No.
	Item Minutes
	Action 
by:

	1
	Welcome was given from Chair

All teams were asked to sign the register of attendance and also to complete the individual cards for their club and to use it during the evening for voting purposes and to then return to the Honorary Secretary before leaving the meeting.  With regards to any voting the Chair asked for 3 volunteers in order to count the respective votes – following people volunteered – Zoe Leavers, Chris Backshall, and Teresa Gear – maximum number of votes should = 44
	

	1.1
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Mandy Gerard who is on annual leave and Maureen Windle 
	

	2.
	Minutes of the  Last AGM

Minutes from the AGM dated 7th June, 2010 were signed by Chair and proposed by Sandy Weetch from Dreams and seconded by Kim Skene  from JHC.  The minutes were adopted by all.
	

	3
	Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
	

	4
	Reports
	

	4.1
	Chair

Another year has gone by: Southampton netball continues to run, at least on the surface, smoothly.  We run probably the biggest leagues in the biggest county in the South Region so, inevitably, things don’t always go to plan.  Your committee, however, put in a great deal of effort so that you can enjoy your chosen sport.  It wouldn’t seem right if there wasn’t a controversial issue to deal with behind the scenes!

Problems with the courts and bad weather conditions meant that the Winter League went on, and on, until the early part of May: what with the Margaret Whittaker League running alongside and the Spring League overlapping, plus the Summer League starting, some of you will be ‘netballed out’ … I wonder if there’s anyone wishing that we played our top competition over the summer … still, I’m not going there this evening … I want this to be a brief meeting!

In a short while you will hear details about our finances from Leanne; Mo will tell you about the new website; Lara will give you an update on umpiring development, and

Chris will give you latest news about the Southampton leagues.  I want to spend a few minutes giving you an overview of some of the successes of Southampton-based teams and individuals, and tell you a little bit about the Committee’s achievements during the last year.
Despite having only a few club competitions for juniors I’m pleased to say that our young players have continued to flourish this year.  The County High 5s competition was held in Southampton a couple of weeks ago with 16 schools participating.  Sholing Junior School finished 3rd and Hiltingbury came 8th overall.  At the u12 schools competition, Thornden were winners.

We were delighted to be selected to host not only the u14, u16, & u19 regional rounds of the Schools competition but the National Finals as well.  Chris did much of the organisation: she amassed a band of willing helpers and arranged for the sun to shine on the proceedings as well.  Huge thanks to Chris for taking on the task of setting up these events and seeing them through to their successful conclusion.  Thanks also to those who helped on the day … events like these could not run smoothly without the volunteer workforce.

Congratulations to the two Southampton schools, King Edward’s at u14 and Thornden at u16, who won through the regional rounds to compete in the finals where both squads were a credit to their schools.  I’m sure their schools would acknowledge that their success is largely down to the coaching the players receive at their clubs.

Southampton-based teams were also successful in the county league with Swan and Fleming Park winning through to the regional u14 league; Weston Park not only won all their games in the u16 county league but also remained unbeaten through the regional league and play-offs to become South Region Club champions and thus represented the South in the National Clubs u16

Hampshire runs two netball academies, which are the first steps on the England Excel Pathway. The Excel Pathway is the process for developing athletes with the attributes to attain excellence.  The programmes within the pathway are focused on developing athletes to reach their potential and form the foundations to enable England Netball to reach its objective of being the number one ranked team in the world.

From this year’s Satellite Academy (u14), the following Southampton-based athletes were selected to go on to the Player Development Programme:  Brooke Wakeman & Emma Hebbes (Weston Park), Emma Falconer & Jessamie Waldon-Day (Swan).

From this year’s County Academy (u16), the following Southampton-based athletes were also selected to participate in the PDP: Nicole Pollack (Swan) and Megan Lockey (Weston Park).

Selected athletes from the PDP will be invited to trial for the next step on the Excel Pathway: the Regional Academy.

The following Southampton-based athletes were at the Regional Academy this season: all from Weston Park: Harriet Crossen, Emily Jones, Elsa Wakeman, Annie Wakeman, Lauren Watson, Lucy Read, and Fay Carmichael (previously affiliated to Eagles from Berkshire) and from Swan: Robyn Hackett, Laura Rudland, and Jade Traynor.  These athletes will all be invited to re-trial for the Regional Academy to work towards National Screening.  They are also welcome to trial for Team South

Let’s aim to get more young players from Southampton on the Excel Pathway … it’s not easy - it does require support from club coaches and parents … if you have young players with the attributes for excellence then they should be attending Academy trials.

There are several Southampton teams playing at regional level in the u19 & open leagues.  

At u19s, Weston Park Blades, Dreams, and Swan. 

In Division 1 of the open league, Dreams One & Weston Park Blades; in Division 2, Applemore & Swan; in Division 3, Dreams Two.  We have a link from our website to the fixtures for the Regional Leagues … why not go along and watch?

These athletes from Southampton-based clubs represented Team South in the National Talent League: Emma McLaren, Emma James, Leanne Whalley, Sammy Eden, Rachel Montgomery, Amy Watson, Ashleigh Stock, Hannah Joseph; Emma Hoare was also selected but had to withdraw; Katie Hayward was selected into the Team South development squad.  Yaz Parsons played for Team Bath in the NTL.

Are you aware that we have a Southampton-based club played in the National Premier League – the second highest league in the country.  After a tough season and a hard weekend at play-offs, Weston Park Blades retained their place in Division 1.  This means you have one of the top 10 club sides in the country training and playing their home matches in Southampton.  Again, can I suggest you go along to watch some higher level netball to inspire your own game.

Athletes from Southampton-based clubs in SuperLeague squads: Mia Ritchie, Scarlett Williams, Gemma Fletcher (all Team Bath) and Zoe Levers (Surrey Storm).

We are proud to have four Southampton-based players representing England at senior, u19 and u17.  Gemma Fletcher (Weston Park Blades) played in the full England team that won the Netball Europe competition.  Yaz Parsons and Hannah Joseph, both at Weston Park Blades, made the step from u17s to u19s this year; Ashleigh Stock, who played for Poole & Weston Park Blades for most of this season, was selected into the u17s … Ash is 14 years old.  At the HNA AGM last week, the three young athletes received Recognition of Excellence awards.

Other Southampton-based people were also recognised:  Jan Crabtree of Weston Park – Recognition of Excellence (Jan head coach at Weston Park Blades and is the National Sports Coach UK Performance Coach of the Year); Young Volunteer went to Emma Hoare from Applemore; et moi ! I was delighted to receive a Service to Netball award.

I must also tell you that Great Star just missed out on Team of the Year.  Great Star started 10 years ago as a group of Back to Netballers and has continued to grow and develop.  This year they’ve earned themselves county-wide recognition along with 8 netballs and, in addition, gained lots of netball knowledge simply by volunteering as players on umpiring courses.  Well done to Great Star and congratulations on being short-listed for the Hampshire Team of the Year award.

My message here is really to consider volunteering – step up, it’s worth it on all levels.  And when it comes to awards time, consider nominating those you know do a good job whether it’s as a player, official, or administrator.  Don’t ignore the emails that come through … if you are your club’s contact do you pass on the information for all your members to consider or are you taking unilateral decisions?

Other successes for the committee this year include production of a three-year development plan, much akin to a business plan, which outlines our aspirations for all aspects of netball in Southampton.  

Earlier this season we ran four workshops for our junior members with outside coaches coming in to deliver the sessions … we charged a nominal fee of £2 to secure a place … in reality we never banked the cheques … SNA invested the

coaching fees and indoor venue costs.  

We’ve introduced a Bursary system for SNA members to offer financial support with personal development related to netball.  Unfortunately we cannot pay the money out in advance – all Bursary awards will be made on production of a certificate of attendance.  

I’ll leave it to Mo to give you the exciting news about our web site; I will at this point to formally thank Mo for the work she has put into the project to develop the new web site.  It was a massive task … when you visit the site, think of Mo

What’s next?  You will hear next about our financial situation:  Leanne will go through the details but I will say now we have a healthy balance.  As a consequence, we want you as members to benefit and whilst our £2 per player affiliation fee will remain unchanged, we are going to look at reducing our league entry fees for the coming season – even though court fees are set to rise.  (As an aside, Hampshire affiliation fees remain unchanged at £6/player – with a minimum of 10 affiliated; or £3/player for u18s.  NS and EN fees for the coming season are yet to be announced.)

We’d also like to host more courses: not just the England Netball workshops for coaches but workshops for you as players.  However, as with all Southampton competitions & events, we need your support.  I don’t want to waste the association’s money on a venue that we have to pay for but don’t use because we have too few participants.  We’ve arranged tournaments, courses and workshops in the past and had to cancel them through lack of interest.  Again I wonder does the information cascade down to individuals???

We need to look at the demand and the timing but the intention would be to offer say two places per workshop per team.  I’d love to be in the position where we needed to run a repeat-workshop because the first was over-subscribed.

I’d like to investigate the possibility of having our own awards.  I’d welcome your thoughts and suggestions on this … talk to me or a League Rep if you have any ideas.

I know Chris is keen to look at other ways of recognising our league winners: do we want to stick with trophies and medals or is there a different way to reward our successful teams?  We will ask for your opinions on this.

To conclude my 2011 report, I’d like to minute my personal thanks to the Committee, to congratulate you all on your netball endeavours, and I look forward to another successful year.
	

	4.2
	Honorary Treasurer (Leanne Webb)

Balance sheet had been forwarded to all teams prior to the meeting. (See Apprendix A)

Proposer - Ruth Venn, 7 Birds and a Ball

Jenny Fisher, Sovereign
	

	4.5
	League and Tournament Administrator (Chris Granger)

This year has been a somewhat interesting year. As we all know the season did not get off to the best of starts following discussions to move the competitive league to the summer. Clubs voted against this and therefore the winter league started on 16 October 2010

This was followed by a number of cancelled weeks due to the weather and the unsafe condition of the courts. I have heard from the Sports Centre today and

They are meeting next week to discuss funding opportunities

I would like to thank all teams who rescheduled matches in their own time to enable the league to finish. Not all games were played in the winter league but those not played did not have an effect on the relegation and promotion places.

No teams entered the league that involved play offs. If there are any new teams wishing to enter the winter league  2011/2012 play offs will be on Saturday 9th July 2010 at 10am.

League Tables have been maintained and sent to the Echo each week. As we now have a new Website I will be putting the result on there regularly.

Points were deducted again this year for failing to complete either players player or scoring the umpires with 14 teams losing 3 points and 4 of these teams more than 3 points. 1 team lost in excess of 20 points are no longer in the league.

Umpires still remain an issue and from now on teams will not be able to enter a second year without an umpire. It is not appropriate to say we cannot get an umpire so will lose points. This has an impact on teams who have put out umpires for your game and then find themselves standing a player of to cover your commitment. We appreciate it is difficult to get umpires and I would like to thank those who continually help others. Please all umpires try to help where you can. Thank you......

Southampton has not run tournaments this year as there are so many others around. If you have any suggestions as to what you would like your committee to organise then please bring your suggestions forward

Southampton netball is well represented at Regional League. In Division 1 Dreams 1 and Weston Park Blades. In Division 2 Applemore and Swan Centre. In Division 3 Dreams 2.  With some very good netball being played in Southampton, maybe players might be interested in watching these matches that are played on a Sunday. 

In the Under 19 Division Dreams, Swan Centre  and Weston Park had good competitive seasons. 

Under 14 Hampshire League                

SWAN BLUE

1st

FLEMING ACADEMY

2nd

WESTON PARK RED

4th

SWAN RED

5th

WESTON PARK BLUE

8th

Under 16 Hampshire League

WESTON PARK RED

1st

WESTON PARK BLUE 

3rd

FLEMING ACADEMY

4th

SWAN CENTRE

6th

Regional Under 14  -  Swan Centre finished 4th in Pool A and Fleming Academy finished 4th in Pool B

In the Under 16 regional league  -  Weston Park won Pool A and went on to represent South Region in the National Finals where they lost just one game over the weekend and finished in 7th position. Well done to all the players 

Dreams Netball Club only ran one of their annual Junior Tournaments this season due a calendar clash March to June is a very busy time of the year

Weston Park have their tournament next Sunday

Junior League - the Junior League came under the senior umbrella in terms of fixtures. It was planned to run a series of tournaments but unfortunately these then clashed with senior commitments and so the juniors only competition locally is being played alongside the Summer league from under 11 to under 15 age groups.

There have been a few accidents this season but not all have been reported  so a gentle reminder to complete accident forms please, and send to SNA Secretary. 

The highlight of the year was having the honour of hosting both the Regional Round and then the National Finals of the National Schools Competition.

This involved a lot of work to organise the Regional Round and a lot of co-ordinating with England Netball to ensure the National Finals were a great success.

So thanks go to:

Val Banks, Kate Smith, Mandy Gerrard, Christine Backshell, Sarah Weetch, Elly Moore, Sharon Cruse, Jo Cridland, John Granger, Mike Cox, Nick Guise Smith, Peter Bennett, Poppy Dwyer, Ella Veal, Millie Young, Lizzie Lambrou, Grace Jansen, Rebecca Tyas, Amy Hotston,  Charlotte Joseph, Gemma Hall, Anna O’Flaherty, Rosie Young, Lisa Attrill, Alyssa Thompson, Lidia Bitouche, Georgia Benton, Hannah Adey, Lucy Roberts, Grace Cunningham. 

My Apologies if I have forgotten you.

We were well represented with local umpires and Lara will recognise these in her report.

I will end my report with thanks to Val for getting information out to you all, from Southampton, Hampshire, South and England Netball .

To enable this to continue can you all complete paperwork clearly especially email addresses. We have given you a form to complete this evening. Please ensure you leave it with Val.

Looking at next season

It was discussed at committee  what could be beneficial to all our players and was agreed that during the next season a number of skills workshops would be

run at no cost to players.

Dates or your diaries

Winter League will start on 10 September, leaving December and January free

Margaret Whittaker League will start on 7 November

Spring League will start on 5 March

Summer League will start on 2 May.

Juniors will be discussed and teams will be informed. 
	

	4.4
	Umpiring Development Officer (Lara Venter)

The 2010/11 season has presented many challenges both on and off the court. SNA have aligned their testing application process with the rest of the county. This now means that all applications, test dates and venues are processed and allocated through Hampshire. This has initially presented some issues surrounding the 

allocation of test dates, however we are working on improving the current position for everyone involved.

Also in January of this season England Netball have introduced Mentor testing. The result of this is that someone looking to be tested, can only officially be mentored by someone holding this qualification. SNA currently have two people holding mentor status and several awaiting final assessment.

Despite this we have seen many successes for umpires in Southampton, with the following umpires passing their awards since the last AGM

Beginner Awards



C Awards
Anna Dickens



Katie Clarke

Robyn Hackett



Polly Lyons

Charlotte Hampson



Claire Marks

Lydia Renouf




Peta Stead

Tiffany Vine




Jade Traynor




Lauren Watson





Ellie Whitlock

My apologies if I have missed anyone off.

Southampton umpires were strongly represented at the National Schools Regional rounds where the following umpires gave up one of their Saturdays off to make us the most strongly represent league at the event. I was personally exceptionally proud of all the positive feed back I received regarding these umpires, so thank you all for giving up your time and for doing such a great job.

Carole Brown

Tracy Brady

Karen Prout
and

Helen L’Enfant

Mark Sheen

Who went on to represent SNA at the National Schools Finals – also held in Southampton.

Mark and Helen have also been active participants in the South Region league, with independent allocations in division 1. This is a grate personal achievement and Helen and Mark should both be proud.  
	

	4.3
	PR Officer (Mo Aldridge)

SNA decided it was time to utilise some of the budget available and create a resource for Southampton netballers. Consequently a new website www.southamptonnetball.co.uk has been built.

It is designed to be a useful tool for local netballers to find out information on netball in Southampton and particularly for those teams who take part in the Southampton netball leagues.

It will have the fixtures lists for each of the leagues that SNA run together with the results from those matches and the results tables from the previous season (in respect of the Winter League).

There is an umpires page which currently contains a list of the umpires registered in connection with the Southampton league and their qualification. There is an enquiry e-mail so if you are having problems finding an umpire then please contact us and we will aim to assist. 

Equally there is a contact us form on the homepage, which will go through to an enquiry e-mail. Please be aware that we are keen to help but that we are all voluntary and have other jobs and as a result may not be able to respond immediately.

There is a committee page so that you can see who your committee are and when they are meeting. The constitution and AGM minutes will be posted to this page as well as a continuing resource. There will also be added in to this all the league paperwork, rules and documentation so that all Southampton netballers can access this at any time.

There is a news page so if any clubs have any items they wish to go on there then please e-mail them through and we can post them up. This goes equally for adverts in connection with Southampton netball i.e. new players, workshops, new coaches.

The events page will be kept up to date with events and tournaments which are relevant to keeping fit and to netball, contact details will be provided there in connection with the events.

There is also a forum, please do not abuse this it is intended to be a sharing platform for teams, players, coaches and interested parties to discuss matters which are important to them or seek advice / assistance from the Southampton netball community. 

The website has just gone ‘live’ and if there are any queries or additional things people think would be good or helpful then please feedback or comment on them in due course.
	

	5
	Presentation of League Trophies

Trophies were presented by Vicky Ordish in accordance with the league results –attached (Appendix B). 
	

	6
	Election of Officers and Members of the Committee

Lara has decided for personal reasons not to continue in the role of Umpiring Development Officer.  I’d like to formally thank Lara for all her work.  We won’t be losing Lara entirely though.  Someone knew she was standing down as an Officer and nominated her as a League Rep instead.  That great news for us because we keep her umpiring knowledge & expertise on the Committee.  Our one nominee for the post of Umpiring Development Officer will undoubtedly benefit from Lara’s assistance:  Peter Bennett has agreed to stand.

All the other Officers & Committee Members have agreed to stand for another term.

As there is just one name for each post, can we vote for the Committee en masse - unanymous

There is one vacancy for a League Rep … although there were no nominations received, we would be happy to have one more League Rep.  Any volunteers from the floor – or come and see us at the end of the meeting.
	

	7
	Adoption of Constitution of Southampton Netball Association 

The draft constitution was circulated prior to this meeting – probably twice.  We have received no comments or proposed amendments.  The Committee propose that this constitution be adopted and so ask you to vote

Constitution is now adopted 
	

	8
	Date of next AGM

As the 4th June is an extra bank holiday next year, the next meeting of the Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday, 11th June, 2012, commencing at 19.30 p.m., venue to be confirmed
	


The meeting was officially closed at 20.50 p.m, with thanks to all those who attended. 

SIGNED_____________________________________  DATE  ____________________

APPENDIX A  -  FINAL ACCOUNT 2010 - 2011

	
	2010/11
	2009/10
	Comments

	INCOME
	£
	£
	

	Summer
	2,750.00
	2,650.00
	

	Winter
	4,478.00
	3,960.00
	

	MW
	3,100.00
	2,640.00
	

	Spring 
	4,050.00
	1,550.00
	

	Juniors
	0.00
	540.00
	

	Tournament
	680.00
	520.00
	

	Umpiring
	75.00
	35.00
	

	Affiliations
	1,556.00
	2,084.00
	

	Default cheques
	0.00
	50.00
	

	Interest
	8.21
	284.00
	

	
	16,697.21
	14,313.00
	Income has increased compared to the prior year due to the increased number of teams entering the leagues                                                                                                                                                   

	EXPENDITURE
	£
	£
	

	Summer
	2,102.49
	1,865.70
	

	Winter
	3,869.83
	5,142.90
	

	MW
	575.19
	949.52
	

	Spring 
	310.42
	1,278.20
	

	Juniors
	1,692.31
	998.04
	

	Tournament
	0.00
	95.60
	

	Umpiring
	107.20
	587.16
	

	Trophies
	1,398.90
	2,213.69
	

	Meeting rooms
	12.00
	125.85
	

	Stationery
	533.15
	117.76
	

	League Expenses
	0.00
	650.00
	

	
	10,601.49
	14,024.42
	Costs are lower than the prior year mainly in respect of the Winter League. There are still cancelled games to be replayed and costs have been coming through for these since the year end. There has also been a timing difference with regard to Spring league invoices at the year end. 

	Surplus / (deficit)
	6,095.72
	288.58
	

	
	
	
	

	Balance b/f
	25,925.23
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Balance c/f
	32,020.95
	
	


APPENDIX B  -  PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

MARGARET WHITTAKER LEAGUE

Lower Section

R-Up

Great Star 2



Winners
JHC

Upper Section

R-Up

Dreams 1


Winners
Phoenix

SPRING LEAGUE

Section C

R-Up


Seven Birds and a Ball White


Winners

Old Shirley

Section B
R-Up


Great Star 2




Winners

Ageas Insurance

Section A

R-Up


Rotary Blues


Winners

Phoenix

WINTER LEAGUE

Division 4

R-Up

Swan Centre White

Winners
Winchester Lightning

Division 3

R-Up

Winchester Thunder

Winners
Southampton University

Division 2

R-Up

7 Birds and a Ball

Winners
Meon 2

Division 1

R-up

Dreams 5

Winners 
Southern Belles

Premier Division

R-Up

Dreams 1

Winners 
Dreams 2

PLAYERS PLAYERS

Division 4 

Lisa Clift


Southampton Poppies

Division 3

Kimberley Howl

Great Star

Amy Lee


JHC

Nicky Cameron

SPS Controls

Division 2

Karly Kirby


Central Park

Katherine Burton

Rotary Blues

Division 1

Ruth Hadfield 

Dreams 5

Premier Division

Emma Hoare


Applemore Toffees
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